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May 
2013 

Volume 20 
Issue 5 

Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers: 
 
May is a relatively quiet month for our council 
after a very busy April in which we raised   
almost $6,000 for our charities through the 
Onion Sale, built a fence around the commu-
nity garden at Peachtree Charter Middle 
School, and successfully staged a third degree 
ceremony for candidates from all around the 
metro area. 
 
Once again a huge pat on the back to our Big 
Onion, John Buchholz, and his team, headed 
up by Dean Trantow, Kevin Murray and 
Wiley Maloof, for distributing almost 3,000 
bags of onions to local parishes, and selling 
over 500 bags to All Saints parishioners. 
 
The fence at the middle school was the brain-
child of our past Grand Knight, Greg 
Crnkovich, in response to a plea from the 
school’s PTA, which was in dire need of volun-
teers to build a fence around their community 
garden (all food grown in the garden is do-
nated to St. Malachi’s Food Pantry, which 
feeds the poor). 
 
Below is what the school published on its web-
site: 
 
The All Saints Catholic Church Knights of    
Columbus Council 11402 and friends worked 
two Saturdays during the Spring break to con-
struct the fencing. Our Knights are fiercely 
loyal to Dunwoody community service and ral-
lied around our middle school garden project! 
The fence provides definition for the Living 
Classroom, protects the garden from critters, 
and adds property enhancement as the perime-
ter is planted with perennials and art in the gar-
den. 
 
I can’t be more proud of our council for its 
work on the two projects above, and every in-
dividual who helped make them a tremendous 
success.  Thank you! 

Congrats to the Knights of Columbus council 
at Gonzaga University in Spokane, Washing-
ton for fighting the good fight and regaining 
its club status on campus. 
 
A few weeks ago, the university’s student ac-
tivities’ board determined the council did not 
qualify for club status since it did not allow 
women or non-Catholics as members. News of 
the denial spread fast, and in the end, common 
sense prevailed.  
 
Because it regained club status, the council 
may once again use the university’s name in 
its title; raise funds on campus to advance its 
mission and activities; use campus facilities 
and recruit members and participants in 
membership activities. 
 
Just how ridiculous was the original decision 
to strip the council of club status?  In case you 
didn’t know, Gonzaga is a Catholic university! 
 
Finally, I found the following on the Knights of 
Columbus Supreme website:  
 
How Does Jesus Teach Us to Pray? 
 
Jesus teaches us to pray not only with the Our 
Father but also when he prays. In this way he 
teaches us, in addition to the content, the dispo-
sitions necessary for every true prayer: purity of 
heart that seeks the Kingdom and forgives one’s 
enemies, bold and filial faith that goes beyond 
what we feel and understand, and watchfulness 
that protects the 
disciple from temp-
tation. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Bob Fiscella 
 
 
 



2 

 

New First Degree Brothers on April 30th 
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Rick Cygnarowicz 

 

On Tuesday, April 30th, we welcomed three new 
brothers into the council and brought back one old 
brother by readmission. 
 
Dwight Smith was recruited by Larry Hall. 
John Shaffer was recruited by Edgar Davis. 
Chris Scharnhorst was recruited by Paul Reale. 
 
Rick Cygnarowicz was originally recruited by Lou 
Hlad. He had left the council for a year or so and 
then applied for readmission. He is also a first    
degree member. We welcome these four wonderful 
men to full membership in the council. 

      Dwight Smith                   John Shaffer               Chris Scharnhorst 

Our Council Financial Secretary advises that 55 members out of our 420+ members have 
still not paid their dues for 2013. The first notice went out at the beginning of the year , a 
second notice went out later, and now a “Knight Alert” letter was mailed advising that 
members could be suspended for ignoring their obligations. 
 
If you have been suffering due to financial difficulties, please advise our FS in private and 
he will take your situation under advisement. In any event, please contact the FS at: 
 
Dennis Caniglia                     adennisc@bellsouth.net 
3291 Rose Ridge                    770-908-0484    home  
Atlanta, GA. 30340               404-313-2706    cell 

Council Dues Payments Needed 



3 

 

2013 Vidalia Onion Sale Great Success - AGAIN! 
YOU DID IT!   
Big Onion John Buchholz has reported 
that in spite of some ugly weather (did 
you notice the TENTS?) our Council 
11402 pulled off a great TEAM EFFORT 
and  SOLD OUT of our 530 ten-pound 
bags of Vidalia Onions by the end of the 
12:15 Mass - AGAIN! Thanks to all who 
either bought onions or helped sell them.  
The Onion Sale will bring about $3,000 to 
our Council and our Charities.  Not bad 
for a ONE Weekend effort.  
 
We want to thank the other 10 Councils 
who participated with us this year, 
namely: St. Andrew, St. Benedict , St. 
Brendan, St. Brigid, St. Monica, Mary 
Our Queen, OLA, Prince of Peace,  St. 
Joseph (Athens) and St. Thomas More.  
 
We had 2,900 10-pound bags shipped 
from South Georgia to cover the needs of 
the Councils involved in the sale. 
 
And again, a big thanks goes to Deacon 
Ed Krise and his warehouse staff at Cou-
rier South for their help in receiving the 
delivery and arranging for the local      

delivery to the eleven participating councils.  
 
Dean Trantow continued in his role as ONION SALES MANAGER, and did a great job 
of organizing and directing the many volunteers who stepped forward to help. Along with 
Kevin Murray, who was the Inventory Distribution Ma nager, they made sure that each 
station had ONIONS to sell.  That really gets FUN when you have only a small number of 
onions to spread among 9 stations.  
 
Over 75 Brother Knights served on our Sales Team - a new record for participation. A 
Special thanks to those Brothers who worked at multiple Masses to ensure that “No     
Onion Was Left Unsold”. Once again, Wiley Maloof, Dave Webster, and Tom Burleigh 
worked EVERY MASS as Captains of their stations. 
 
So, we have another Council success to enjoy - a strong tribute to the power of teamwork 
and the support of our Parish.  For now I hope we all take a moment to “$top and $mell 
the Onion$!”     And Congrats to John Buchholz and wife Karleen on their 50th 
wedding anniversary on May 18th !!! 

Sir Knight Joey Fuentes gives away samples of 
his famous onion pie to prospective customers.  
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Joe Seconder had just been a member of the All Saints Council 
about two weeks when we noticed this article in the Atlanta 
Journal Constitution about his activities in getting the Georgia 
Department of Transportation to change the design of one of its 
bridges to accommodate bicycles. 
 
Another of our council members. Bob Dallas, was recruited by 
Seconder to aid in the effort. It is refreshing to see our members 
so active in community affairs. We thank them for taking the 
time to make a difference. 
 
The mayor of Dunwoody, Mike Davis, is a brother. Other active 
brother citizens in Dunwoody government and associations  
include Brothers Dennis Crean, Joe DeVita, Don Converse, and 
John Heneghan. Fidel Espinoza is a Dunwoody policeman and 
Brother Denis Shortal is Dunwoody Mayor Pro Tem.  
 

Brother Joe Seconder joined the 
council March 26, 20013 as a first 
degree knight. Apparently he was 
already deeply involved in valuable 
community action. 

 Brother Bob Dallas has always been 
active in community affairs. He even 
ran unsuccessfully for a Dunwoody 
mayor term. 
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Sir Knight Kirby Baden 75th Birthday Skydive 

By Kirby Baden:        Several months ago I decided I wanted to go Skydiving in Arizona for 
my 75th Birthday.  My wife and I were joined by one of our daughters from the Atlanta area 
and four All Saints parishioners and another daughter and her family for my big jump.  
 
My jump was from about 14,000 feet and was both an exciting and invigorating experience 
that I will remember for many years. Some were a little concerned about my safety but, my 
jump was on Good Friday, March 29th, so what could possibly go wrong? After my jump we 
all gathered at our daughter’s home in Glendale, AZ  for a great birthday celebration.  
What a great 75th Birthday!!! 
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On Saturday, April 26th, our 4th degree Sir Knights teamed with the Sir Knights of St.  
Andrew, St. Brigid, and Mary Our Queen local councils to honor the living World War II      
veterans in our area. About 25 such men and women were located and invited to be the 
guests of our Fr. Charles J. Watters 4th Degree Assembly 2688.  About 20 were able to come 
to the event held at the St. Andrew Parish Family Center in Roswell. The veterans are all in 
their late 80’s and 90’s now. 
 
Our own Fr. Dan McCormick was one of the US Navy honorees and our Assembly Chaplain 
Monsignor Kiernan was there. Each honoree was escorted in by a knight honor guard and 
announced to cheers. There were many teary eyes in the hall of 150 diners. Here are some 
photos of this wonderful event that garnered so much praise for the Knights of Columbus. 

KofC Honors World War II Vets 
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Monsignor Donald Kiernan, the Chaplain 
of the Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly, 
arrives and is saluted by the honor guard 
and escorted into the hall. He is about to 
celebrate his 64th anniversary as a priest. 
The honor guard will again be there. 

All Saints Sir Knight Mark Balmes,     
a hero of the Battle of the Bulge in     
Belgium, is announced and takes his 
place of honor in the hall. He was 
badly wounded. Three of his brothers 
also fought in that battle and survived. 
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KofC Honors WW II Vets (cont.) 
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U.S. Navy honoree Sir Knight Paul Reale chats with the Piersons and the Hlads 
of his council. He was a communications specialist in his naval fleet. 
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Assembly Faithful Navigator Lou Hlad  
remembers his Navy father and leads 
guests in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

  KofC Honors WW II Vets (cont.)  
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Polly Dodd, honoree parishioner of All Saints, served 
in the Womans Army Corps (WAC) in WW II. One of 
two female honorees. 

Sir Knight Doc Malone awards 
each honoree a copy of the 
“Greatest Generation” book 

U.S. Navy submariner honoree Fr. Dan 
McCormick makes some after dinner 
comments and leads a final prayer. 



9 

 
 

Knights Construct PCMS Living Garden Fence 

Peachtree Charter Middle School (PCMS) on North Peachtree Road needed a large fence around their 
Living Garden to keep out critters and pesky humans, so they called on All Saints Council 11402.  Past 
Grand Knight Greg Crnkovich quickly pulled together a team that erected the fence on two Saturdays.  
 
Food from the garden is donated to St. Barnabas Anglican Church’s food center called St. Malachi’s    
Pantry for needy families. The students grow the food and learn about horticulture and charity at the 
same time. 
 
Shown are Shari Clark of PCMS along with brothers Joe DeVita, Dean Trantow, Stan Wasowski, Greg 
Crnkovich and Paul Barranco. Other knights contributed as well. This was a great community service. 
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 What Does GOD Want? 
A Practical Guide to Making Decisions 

 
The average person makes about two hundred conscious decisions a day. As fathers, we are       
responsible for guiding our children as they make decisions.  If that guy asks me out, should I 
accept?  Should I marry the woman or man that I’ve been dating?  Should I go to college and 
what degree should I consider? As men, we too are challenged with making tough decisions. 
Should I leave the job I’ve been doing for 15 years? Do I need to fire someone who works for 
me? Should we adopt a child? How should we balance the family budget?   
 
How can I balance work, family, and personal time?  This book offers a five-step process for 
decision-making that can help you choose (or guide others in) the right course of action in 
matters large and small.  Developed by Father Michael Scanlan during more than thirty years 
of spiritual direction, counseling, and teaching, this approach to decision-making is grounded 
in Catholic tradition and tested by thousands in the real-life challenges of life direction, love, 
work, study, service, and relationships. It can help any man - or father to guide his children - in 
making tough decisions.   
 

Fathers are welcome to attend any or all of the sessions listed below. 
             

                                                                 
                

All sessions will be held in McGivney Hall 7:00 am – 8:30 am 
Men with children of ALL ages are encouraged to attend –  

No experience necessary.   

Date Chap-
ter Discussion Topics 

Sunday, Mar 
17 Intro   

Sunday, Mar 
24 1 Does it conform to God’s Will? 

Sunday, Apr 
14 2 an 3 Does it Encourage Conversion?               Is it Consistent?           

Sunday, Apr 
21 4 and 5 What Confirms It?                                          Conviction: Does the Heart Say “Yes”?       

Sunday, Apr 
28 6 and 7 Handling Difficulties?                                    Courage: A Vital Virtue                                 

Sunday, 
May 5 8 and 9 Making a Decision for Life?                 Giving Guidance                       

Sunday, 
May19 10 Go for Holiness                      

“Fathers for Good” Seminars Continue 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
 
Council continues sponsoring Fr. Bill Hoa’s bi-monthly      
widowers bereavement meetings in McGivney Hall . 
 
Council continues its Fathers for Good seminars into the 
fourth year. 
 
Council built a large fence at Peachtree Charter Middle 
School as a community project to help education and fill a 
food pantry helping needy folks. 
 
Council was very involved with our 4th degree Sir Knights 
who located and honored local living WW II veterans at a   
formal dinner. There were few dry eyes in the house. 
 
Council led the effort to sell Vidalia onions to raise charity 
funds across 11 KofC councils. 2930 ten-pound bags were sold. 
 
Council Brother Joe Seconder championed a bicycle lane over 
a busy freeway with help from Brother Bob Dallas. 
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Bill Camden is April Knight of Month  

Not very many brand new members are elected Knight-of-the-Month. It was an easy choice 
for a man who will jump in to help at fish frys, attend every meeting, attend all our exempli-
fications, progress to 3rd degree in record time, serve as a Knight’s Chapel guardian at 2 
AM,  and always exhibit a gigantic smile. Camden (left) is awarded by Trustee Lou Hlad. 
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Do you know anyone whose life or career has been drastically changed during these years 

of economic downturn? It’s very likely that someone in your immediate or extended family or 

group of friends is facing financial uncertainty now. Maybe there’s a possibility that you (or 

your spouse) could lose your job or change employers. 

Too many people have often relied on group term life insurance as their only safety net. Of-

ten, this insurance is an employee benefit provided at low or no cost. The existence of this cov-

erage might convince someone that personally-owned life insurance is not necessary. 

Only having “through work” insurance can leave you and your family vulnerable. Most 

group life insurance policies are limited in amount, which may be tied to salary or some other 

benchmark. These numbers are often capped, and this cap may be dangerously low when com-

pared to your family’s actual needs. In fact, without a detailed needs analysis, any employer-

provided coverage will likely cause a shortfall at the insured’s death. 

In addition, the amount of group insurance offered is almost always reduced, sometimes 

dramatically, when you retire. You could one day find yourself without coverage, and if your 

health has changed (which it will as you age), you might also find yourself unable to secure in-

dividual protection. It will definitely be more expensive. 

While group life insurance can help, it does not replace the need for individually owned life 

insurance. I’ll be happy to meet with you and provide a no-cost needs analysis, so you’ll know 

exactly where you stand.  

John Knight, FICF, KofC Field Agent   Cell: (404) 569-5265   
 

Our council insurance field 
agent, John Knight, has put 
together some great tips to 
consider monthly on the      
importance of proper           
insurance coverage.  
 
Following is his May        
insurance topic to ponder. 
KofC insurance is sold only  
to brothers and their  
families at great rates. 

May Insurance Tip ---  Only having “through work” insurance doesn’t work  

“Knight to Knight” Corner 

12 
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Jim Gonzales Wins New Knight Annuity 
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1st/2nd Degrees - Wednesday, May 15th- Atlanta Council 660 at 2620 Buford Highway 
NE, Atlanta 30324.  1st degree at 7 PM, register 6 PM and 2nd degree starts about 8:30 
PM. Register 7:45 PM. RSVP to Gordon Calley at  660RSVP@comcast.net. Those needing 
only 2nd degree should preferably come as observers for 1st degree and then participate as 
candidates for 2nd degree. Coat and tie for pictures. 
 
3rd Degree-  Saturday May 11th-  Holy Cross Council #10255 at 3174 Hathaway Court, 
Chamblee 30341 at 10 AM. Coat and tie. Kevin York at dd9@gmail.com with numbers of 
candidates and observers. 
 
2nd Degree- Wednesday, May 22, 2013: Council St. Benedict Council 10633, at 11045    
Parsons Rd. Duluth 30097.- Contact Mark Smeragliuolo (770) 733-6682. 
 
1st Degree - Tuesday, May 28 - All Saints McGivney Hall, at 7:30 PM. Candidates arrive at 
6:45 PM to register. RSVP to Lou Hlad at louhlad@bellsouth.net . Coat and tie. 
 
4th Degree - Saturday, June 8th - St. Catherine of Siena Council 9923, Kennesaw GA 
Make sure you have a black tuxedo. Details will follow soon. Call Lou Hlad at 770-394-
6327 and louhlad@bellsouth.net to express interest or ask questions. 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 

New Brother Jim Gonzales (right) is presented a $100 KofC annuity in a raffle at our April council meet-
ing. This award is only open to members in their first year that attend a meeting and have their name 
picked from a hat. Our insurance field agent John Knight (left) presented the award. 
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May Birthdays     

Louis Bernard                1st 

Rob Connors                  2nd 

Eric Martin                    2nd 

Kenneth Smith               2nd 

Adam Drost                    3rd 

Scott Earley                    3rd 

Gene Pawlak                   5th 

Thomas Scanlon             5th 

David Grayson                7th 

Guy Stryker                    7th 

Albert Arokia                  8th 

Howard Follert               9th 

Adam Sheeter                 9th 

Bryan St. Romain          9th 

Bert Trampani               9th 

Fred Schlitt                   11th 

George Swartz              12th 

David Richardson        13th 

Andrew Bayles             14th 

Joerg Grau                    16th 

Mark Moots                  16th 

Bill Allen                       17th 

Ken Boerman               17th 

Mario Commito           17th 

Bernard Boehnlein       20th 

Matthew Planer            21st 

David Guy                    22nd 

Richard Roth               22nd 

Hank Schoeler             22nd 

Jerry Howley               23rd 

Ray Turcotte               23rd 

James McDevitt          24th 

Mark Yanta                 26th 

Bill  Mulcahy               27th 

Mike Walker               27th 

Chris Doyle                  29th 

Matthew James           29th 

Marion Maloof            29th 

Dean Trantow             29th 

Paul Delorme               31st 

Ed Trainor                   31st 

 
 

   Council Significant Dates 
May Wedding Anniversaries 

      Date                                                             Years 

         30th   Gerry & Vickey Schaefer                    53 

        18th   John & Karleen Buchholz             50 
        29th    Bill & Cheri Mulcahy                           42 
        23rd    Gregory & Anita Brandner                 38 
          3rd    Paul & Debbie Doppel                         38 
       17th    David & Patricia Flynn                        38 
        17th    David & Carol Mason                          38 
        29th    E.J. & Suzanne Couvillion                   37 
        20th     T.J. & Ann Marie Kelly                      35 
        12th     Bert & Jeanne Trapani                       34 
        30th    Jim & Kathy Erdy                                33 
        30th    Joerg & Heidi Grau                             25 
        20th    Mark & Kitty Moots                            24  
        26th    Bill & Cathy Haas                                23 
         25th   Jim & Theresa Scandle                        22  
          31st   Matt & Elisabeth Allen                        21 
         23rd   Glenn & Leslie Gray                            21 
         23rd   William & Charlotte Stobierski          20 
         15th   Al & Sylvia Kosek                                 18 
         23rd   Chris & Milla Callison                         15 
         30th   Pat & Tricia Casey, Jr.                         14 
         21st   Ty & Claudia Leon                                14 
           6th   Kevin & Samantha Murray                 13 
           5th   Daniel & Mollie Quinnelly                   13 
         25th   Bruce & Stacey Barker                         11 
          19th   Bryan & Brandi Kler                           11 
          16th   Todd & Beth Papetti                             4 
            7th   Chris & Linda Scharnhorst                 2 

14 
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 41 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
                                                              David B. Moeller         5/09/2010      Edwin L. Woerner            5/21/2005       
Edward J. Qualters           3/19/2013    Francis G. Welter     12/19/2009      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr          1/13/2005     
Marcus Carroll                 3/12/2013     Owen K. McCabe       8/16/2009      James J. McCabe            10/22/2004       
Edward J. Pavlik            1/13/2013     William G. Lehman      4/16/2009      Robert J. Lescher              5/17/2003 
George L.Cajigal, Sr.         1/8/2013     Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008       Brad M. Scranton           5/14/2003     
Michael A. Klimshuk     7/08/2012    Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008       Phillip A. Haluska           12/18/2002 
Edward P. Koss              12/20/2011    John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008     Joseph A. Miller               12/2/2002 
Lloyd Addison               11/25/2011    Thomas  M. Scherrer    4/10/2007      James R. Fraser                9/21/2002 
John W. Lynch II           6/21/2011    Richard Steiner           3/17/2006      Kenneth E. Smith            6/02/2000 
Warren P. Vicknair        6/21/2011    Sal De Pace                  1/16/2006       Elias M. Mualem               3/27/2000 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011    Anthony C Ardagna  12/28/2005      John W. Lynch III         12/15/1999 
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011    Jerome E. Travers      7/29/2005       Ronald S. Kurtzer            12/12/1999 
Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011     John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       Kenneth C. McIntosh      11/25/1998 
Gerald A. Cicero              1/05/2011     Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005      William J. Batdorf           3/23/1998                

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold  

 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
      Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jack Klapka            Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    Andy Diaz 
    George Swartz         Joe Liebsack 
      Jim Campbell        Joe Cavallaro            
     Dennis Crean         Al Alberghini 
     Phil McGonegal      Jean-Paul Roy 
      Mike Martell          John Pepitone 
      Bill Driscoll             David Guy 
    Mike Laponzina       Ed Trainor 
        Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
   John Nuzzulo   
   Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek             

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
    Brian Baker              Matt Dalrymple 
    Jack Knight    Missionary Gray Plunkett  

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao  Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC    Father Brian Kerr 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huyuh, LC 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise       Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin   
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein,  LC  

Our Beloved Widows 
Margaret Welter          Grace Mahoney 
Ellie Pavlik                   Nancy Moeller 

Prayers for Friends and Loved Ones 
Jon Bird’s wife, Yoshii 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Stuart Brady’s mother 
Tom Burleigh’s neice 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Mark Foster’s uncles, Warren Foster & Wilmer Himeline 
James Foy’s wife, Mary Lou Holt 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Al Kosek’s wife, Sylvia 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law,  Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law,  Hollie 
Fr. Dan McCormick’s sister, Jane 
Paul Mudge’s friend, Ken Kolany, brother of parishioner Therea Kolany 
Paul Mudge’s sister, Margaret Ruth Mudge-Vaughn, RN  
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Shane Patilla’s aunt, Mary Cronin in Ireland 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine, and dad, Napolean 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
John Seggerson’s brother, Art 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Ora Pro Nobis 

                   Memento Mori 
 
Sir Knight Pat Fahey lost his mother-in-law, Grace. She was the 
mother of his deceased wife, Jackie. We pray for the families at this 
sad time. 
 
Sir Knight Marcus Carroll passed away on March 13, 2013. See   
special article. 
 
Brother Edward Qualters passed away on March 19, 2013. See     
special article. 
 
Brother Tom Wozniak lost his father, Siegfried, a veteran of WW II  
and a brother knight in Buffalo at Easter time.  Please remember 
Tom and the family in your prayers. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered 

upon death on 
Mass chalices 
given to new 

priests. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Chancellor                              Frank Callan               770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Dennis Caniglia 770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Mario Commito 770-395-7723        mario@kw.com 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com  
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net            
                             Bill Luckert               770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Mark Foster (lead)      404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com  
Trustee Three-Year Term   Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        swasowski@langlegal.com  
Trustee Two-Year Term            Don Myers                    770-394-5192       dmyers2@aol.com 
Trustee One-Year Term      Lou Hlad   770-394-6327        louhlad@bellsouth.net 
 
District 7 Deputy     Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        swasowski@langlegal.com  
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org  
Program Activity Director         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                                                                                           
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     Joe Kane                         770-394-0910         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Joe DeVita                      770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com        
Council     Dave Richardson            770-283-9709       dm.richardson@comcast.net                                             
Family Life                 Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362        bmalinoff@bellsouth.net 
Membership                                Frank Callan                  770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser    770-451-1753         xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  Never miss a  

message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  
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May 2013 

 
May 

 Council Mtg 
Officers 6 PM 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

 
4th Degree  
 Meeting 
St. Brigid 

6:15 Rosary 
6:30 Dinner 

7:30 Mtg 

 

 

1st Degree  
Induction 
Ceremony 
7:30 PM 

Msgr. 
Kiernan  

5 PM Mass 
w/ Honor 

Guard 

Wear your 
badge to all 

Masses 
Weekend 

Fathers for 
Good  

Seminar 
 7 -8:30 AM 
McGivney 

 

 
Mother’s 

Day 

John and 
Karleen 
Buchholz 
50th Wed 

Anniv 

Our RSVP 
Seminarian 

Brian 
Baker 

Ordained a 
Deacon at 
Cathedral 

 
Our Tootsie Roll Drive will 
be held in May on two or 

three weekends. Please  await 
announcement at the May 

Business Meeting. 

Widower 
Bereave-

ment 
Meeting  

6 PM 

Fathers for 
Good  

Seminar 
 7 -8:30 AM 
McGivney 


